

FHS PTSO Meeting Minutes

November 17, 2020

Call to Order

A meeting of the FHS PTSO was held virtually via ZOOM on Tuesday, November 17, 2020. Co-President Kathy Wade called the meeting to order at 12:33 p.m. and adjourned at 1:29 p.m.

Attendees

Kathy Wade, Corinne Power, Sara Eichmann, Julie Vaught, Sheryl Harton, Miriam Smith, Crystal Sanders, Liz Rusher, Heather Armstrong, Dr. Jay Dostal, Liz Taylor, Katie Jackson, Kathy Wetsell, and Christy Plummer.

Secretary's Report: Julie Vaught

The minutes from the October meeting were previously emailed to all the Executive Board. The minutes were unanimously approved without changes.

Principal's Report: Dr. Jay Dostal:

Dr. Dostal reported that families and kids continue to struggle amidst the Covid-19 restrictions. 37% of kids at FHS are earning at least one or more F's in a class compared to the past which has been 10%. Administration and counselors have been working with parents and students to move the student in/out of virtual learning on a case-by-case basis. Administration as encouraged teachers to work with students who are behind or need additional assistance. There has been no discussion about FHS moving to an all-virtual classroom.

All indoor sports will require an e-ticket and will accommodate 85 students. Wearing masks and social distancing will be enforced.

New feature on FHS website is the virtual store where parents and students can pay for expenses such as Chromebook insurance. The site is vstore.fayar.net. Also the annual report of the Class of 2020 will be available in the FHS Data Dashboard on the website.

Student Council is holding the annual Homeless Virgil. Please donate and support STUCO and this cause.

The drama department has put on a virtual play called the "Quarantine Cabernet". Please check it out. Dr. Dostal is very proud of this group for their creativity and perseverance.

President's Report: Kathy Wade and Corinne Power

Dr. Duncan gave a facility update which is located on the FHS Website called "Focus on the Future". The main emphasis is that no facility for any activity is going away, the facility will only be new or enhanced.

Spring Break will not be split up and will be a week long in March.

Treasurer's Report: Sheryl Harton

Sheryl Harton reported that the current cash balance is \$17,528.81. We received an additional \$185 in cash donations. There was a motion by Sheryl to distribute the cash as follows: \$60 to Administration, \$42 to Hospitality, \$42 to Outreach, and \$41 to Spirit. Corrine Power seconded the motion and it passed unanimously. Sheryl also presented the current P&L, Budget vs Actual, and Balance Sheet.

Membership Report: Sara Eichmann/Elizabeth Cash

No Report

Outreach Committee Report: Kathy Wetsell/Lisa Mayer

Kathy Wetsell reported that all sign up genius needs have been filled within 24 hours and we will wait until the Spring to ask for any more donations. The committee has been working with Jodie in the counselors' office and has determined that 15 students are in need of shoes. They are working with Academy Sports to purchase these shoes and to secure donations from Academy Sports in the Spring. Carla at ALLPS is coordinating for the ALLPS students.

Communications / Website Report: K.C. Pummill

No report.

Volunteer Coordinator Report: Wendy Moss

No Report

Glass Slipper: Wendy Moss

Crystal Sanders reported that Vintage Violets has moved to Tontitown and is donating 13-15 dresses to Glass Slipper. After the next two weeks, they may have more to donate.

The Junior Civics League requested an update regarding funds donated last year from prom and will let us know about funds to be donated for prom this year.

Hospitality Committee Report: Liz Taylor / Miriam Smith

Miriam reported that the hospitality budget is \$766.24 and would like to send something to the teachers/staff before December 18th.

No Report Spirit Nights: Corinne Power No Report Scholarships Report: Liz Rusher No report. Project Graduation Report: Kelly Edmiaston No report. President Elect Report: Sara Eichmann No report. Dawg Crew/Student Council Reports: n/a No report. **ALLPS Report: Heather Armstrong** No report. Student Resource Officer Report: Julia McKinney No report. New Business: Kathy Wade Kathy Wade initiated discussion regarding prioritizing the Sign-Up Genius donation requests. It was determined that PTSO would wait until January to ask for donations to fill needs by Warren Collier such as candy, gum, chips, and food gift cards for his good behavior initiative.

Grants/Faculty Liaison Report: Angela Harrison

Announcements & Dates to Remember

Next meeting will be Tuesday, December 15, 2020 via Zoom.